
 

Celebrating 
June 

 

 

Donut Day  

June 2nd  

 

Drive in Movie Day 

June 6th  

 

Iced Tea Day  

June 10th  

 

Flag Day 

June 14th  

 

Nursing Assistant 

Day  

June 17th  

 

The Longest Day 

June 21st  

 

Pink Day  

June 23rd  

 

Bomb Pop Day  

June 29th  

Joyful Moments in June 

For the romantics at heart—stay with me here.  What do you 
feel when you see an elderly couple strolling down the path, 
holding each other’s hands?  Maybe a little squeeze as 
well?  Is there a moment of awe (and “aww”) and hoping or 
wishing that might be you someday?     

When someone with silver hair walks on the beach                   
treasuring the feeling of the sand between their toes, do we 
find it inspiring and then take off our shoes and walk too?  

As a trio of ladies in their eighties walk on the sidewalk,       
enjoying some ice cream, good stories and many giggles, 
are we suddenly warmed by their friendship?  

Do we smile with joy when we see a group of senior citizens 
on the dance floor at a wedding, and they are dancing to 
Lizzo instead of Elvis and they’ve got some pretty good 
moves?  

I often wonder why we find it unusual when older people do 
ordinary things.  While aging may come with some health 
challenges, aging itself is not a disability.  Growing older 
does not take away the desire for love, expressing affection, 
companionship, enjoying nature or having fun. On the     
contrary, as we get older, we have years of experience and 
wisdom, and perhaps freedom from the burden of caring 
what people think, that might make these experiences that 
much more satisfying. We might do things a little more slowly 
as we become older, but for many, there is still a young soul 
inside enjoying all that life has to offer.  

So when you see older people doing life with happiness—  
go ahead and share the joy.  Let it be the norm.  Start a 
conversation and hear the stories of young romance that 
has stood the test of time, of journeys taken across the sea, 
of friendships that have lasted decades, and feet that have 
danced a million miles.     

Come join the Bell Tower Residence family as we live these 
moments together.  We all have so much to share.  

 

Kris McGarigle  
Administrator  

 

Welcome to Bell Tower!  
Chaplain Phyllis Smoot 

 

Hello! My name is Phyllis Smoot, and I am a new Chaplain at Bell 

Tower working alongside Chaplain John. I’m excited to begin there 

June 5th and that is why I am writing the Chaplain Corner piece for 

the month of June. As I begin to get to know everyone at Bell      

Tower, I’ll start the conversation with a little bit about me. 

I am an ordained pastor in the Evangelical Lutheran Church in 

America and have been for over 14 years. God had a plan for me 

while I was studying engineering at Valparaiso University when I 

heeded a different vocational route. 

The call to serve the church did not surprise me as I was the eager 

little girl in church always helping, always active, and always amazed at what God has done 

and was doing. 

I grew up in the city of Chicago and still feel like that is home. I wrote earlier that I attended       

Valparaiso University and then went onto The Lutheran Theological Seminary at Chicago. During 

my seminary years I completed an internship as well as a chaplain residency at a hospital. 

I took a call, my first call, to a two-point parish in rural Northeast Indiana and served there for 11 

years. My family and I moved to the Wausau area in January 2020. I took a new call and         

continue to serve St. John Lutheran Church in Mosinee. 

Now I mentioned my family and I’d love to introduce you to them, at least through words right 

now. I have a lovely spouse named Justin Smoot and he is also an ordained pastor in the ELCA 

and serves in the area. I have two daughters, Lillian, and Genevieve. I also have two dogs 

named Yoda and Lucy. 

For fun, our family hosts international exchange students and we are just finishing hosting our 4th 

student named Pelin from Turkey. I enjoy taking walks, especially with my dogs, running, singing, 

acting, and spending time outside, any time of year, with family and friends. I am involved in my 

girl’s Girl Scout troops, 4-H, and also volunteer with AFS the international exchange student group 

that I have hosted with. 

For prayer and daily devotions, I like to read the daily lectionary and have early morning prayer 

right before the whole family gets up and ready for the day. I tend to see God as ever present, 

comforting, guiding, and reminding us how special we are every day. We can come to God in 

joys or sad times and God will listen. I enjoy worship and being creative in planning worship as 

well because I think God is awesomely creative. 

I look forward to meeting you all very soon. Maybe I’ll end with a question for you to give me an 

answer when I meet you. What is your favorite way to encounter God during the season of    

Summer?   

Peace! Chaplain Phyllis Smoot 

 





 

Resident        
Birthdays 

4th—Pennie B.  

5th—Betty M.  

8th Rosemary S.  

11th—S. Anita  

16th—Ruth R.  

24th—S. John Marie 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Resident           
Anniversaries 

 

1 year—Donna G.  

1 year—Arlene Y.  

2 years—Barb B.  

2 years—Norma H.  

3 years—Shirley O.  

4 years—Larry P.  

6 years—Marlene S.  

8 years—Harriet T.  

10 years—S. Loretta  

18 years—S. Anita  

Kenny                
2 East Resident  

The  Longest Day is the day with the most light—The Summer Solstice. On 

Wednesday, June 21st, Bell Tower Residence will be participating to raise 

awareness and funds for the Alzheimer’s Association by hosting a            

lemonade stand and selling t-shirts all month long! Staff members, residents 

and volunteers are encouraged to participate by volunteering to work the 

lemonade stand, purchasing lemonade, buying a t-shirt or simply making 

a donation to the cause. Join us in helping raise awareness and fight the 

darkness of Alzheimer’s Disease on the day with the most light—                     

T he Longest Day!  

 

Staff         
Birthdays 

 

3rd—Lynn E. 

7th—Lizzy W.  

15th—Pat B.  

16th—Delainy F.  

25th—Allison B.  

 

 
 

 
 
 

Staff            
Anniversaries 
1 year—Sabrina W.  

2 years – Hana B.  

3 years—Allison B.  

1 year—Som S.  

5 years—Becca R.  

 

As the warmer weather approaches, residents 
please make sure you are signing out at the front 

desk when leaving the building!  



“Mylene is always there to lend a hand when needed. She helps 

across all departments—serving meals, bringing residents down 

for activities and answering door alarms. Her positive attitude 

and willingness to always jump in and help makes her an asset 

to our team at Bell Tower Residence.”   

        - Alli B. Life Enrichment 

Aide  

"The iconic red gravel roads of Central Wisconsin lead past idyllic 
farms and fields, across tall rolling hills and through forests of majestic 
white pines and ancient maples. These stories are about the lives 
lived beside those roads---Roads that may guide you to an Amish 
harness maker’s shop, a local tavern, or a country church and its   
quiet cemetery. Roads which often lead to unexpected adventures 
for man and beast; that connect, but can also divide neighbors, 
and for some---can become rare paths leading to the redemption 
of individual dignity and spirit. 

 

Prize winning author Pamela Fullerton presents stories set in the heart 
of rural Wisconsin. These are the tales shared over the paddock 
fence by older, and much wiser, neighbors. They are funny or tragic 
stories that both fascinate and precisely capture a way of life that 
was becoming extinct, even as it was being lived. 

 

Now…Please join us for a memorable stroll down these iconic red 
roads..." 

Next Resident Council Meeting  

Wednesday, June 7th at 11:00  

2nd Floor Activity Room  



1500 O’Day Street 

Merrill, WI 54452 

715-536-5575 

info@belltowerresidence.com 

 

 

 

Set on 12 beautifully landscaped acres with over 68,000 square 

feet of living and common spaces, Bell Tower is a friendly assisted 

living community where residents feel at home and live life well 

with purpose and dignity. We offer private apartments, religious 

services, activities, outings, delicious home-cooked meals and our 

caring and compassionate staff are always nearby to help. 

 

For more information or to schedule a tour, please reach out to 

our Admissions Coordinator, Mikaela Meier. 

 

Phone : 715-536-5575 

Email : mmeier@carriagehealthcare.com 


